

PP_2017_NARRB_001_00 (IRF17/156)

Mr Stewart Todd General Manager Narrabri Shire Council PO Box 261 NARRABRI NSW 2340

Dear Mr Todd

Planning proposal no. PP_2017_NARRB_001_00 – Alteration of Gateway determination – discontinuation of planning proposal

I refer to Council's letter of 5 October 2017 seeking discontinuation of planning proposal PP_2017_NARRB_001_00 for rezoning of land in Boggabri and to amend associated development standards.

I note Council's decision to not proceed with this matter under section 58(4) of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979* (the Act).

I have determined as delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 56(7) of the Act, to alter the Gateway determination dated 8 May 2017 for planning proposal PP_2017_NARRB_001_00 such that the planning proposal is not to proceed. The Alteration of Gateway determination is enclosed.

In making this decision, I have considered Council's request to withdraw the planning proposal and the submission received from the Department of Primary Industry – Lands.

Should you have any queries in relation to this matter, I have arranged for Ms Gina Davis of the Department of Planning and Environment's Northern Region office to assist you. Ms Davis can be contacted on 6701 9687.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Murray

Executive Director, Regions

Planning Services

Encl: Alteration of Gateway Determination